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PRESENTATION AND TOUR - HVAC SYSTEMS IN 

COWGILL HALL
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MONDAY FEBRUARY 8 at 6:30

Meet in Randolph 129

WANT TO KNOW MORE ABOUT HEATING, VENTILATION, 

AND AIR CONDITIONING? 

 There will be a presentation on the HVAC systems installed in Cowgill Hall and about ASHRAE (American Society of Heating Refrigeration and Air Conditioning Engineers).  This will be followed by a building tour showing and explaining the equipment.

FREE PIZZA will be provided at the presentation.

For more information contact:

Patrick Murdock – PMurdock@Trane.com
Kyle Longbrake – Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com
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February MEETING





TOUR OF COWGILL HALL AT VIRGINIA TECH


Monday February 8, 2010, 6:30PM





     Location: Virginia Tech Campus 


Tour Begins in Randolph 129





AGENDA:


6:30pm


FREE PIZZA & Brief Lecture in Randloph 129


7:00pm


TOUR OF HVAC @ COWGILL HALL





Please let us know if you plan to attend by February 5 so we can be sure to have enough pizza for everyone. 


TO Kyle Longbrake:


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" ��Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Phone: 540-857-3328


Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, 


see link below:


� HYPERLINK "http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm" ��http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm�








WE ARE CURRENTLY TRYING TO COMPLETE A CHAPTER DIRECTORY, SO PLEASE MAKE SURE YOUR MEMBERSHIP IS UP-TO-DATE!!!  





President's Corner


					


Well, another month has gone by and It’s already time for our next meeting!   I’m excited to say it is my favorite meeting of the year, our annual tour at Virginia Tech.	This year we are lucky to be touring the recently renovated Cowgill hall, home of the Virginia Tech Architecture Department.  Students and adults who join us on the tour will be able to walk in to the custom air handler that was recently installed and take a look at how a large HVAC system works.  This is a great opportunity for you to bring a young person that might be interested in the world of HVAC and/or Engineering.  I would like to ask all of you to reach out to someone you think might benefit from this opportunity.  We will be inviting the Mechanical Engineering and Building Construction students at VT, and anyone of any age is welcome to join us and learn about how this facility works.


Our tour will begin with a brief overview of ASHRAE, followed by an explanation of how this system works.  Below is info on a carpool location in Roanoke  for anyone who wants to ride down to the meeting together.


I hope to see you all there!


			-Jeff Consroe, President











Standard 189.1 to Provide a Strong Foundation for High-Performance Green Buildings


�ATLANTA—A new standard for the design of high-performance green buildings is set to revolutionize the building industry. Published by the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE), in conjunction with the Illuminating Engineering Society of North America (IES) and the U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC), Standard 189.1, Standard for the Design of High-Performance, Green Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings, is the first code-intended commercial green building standard in the United States.��The standard, published Friday, provides a long-needed green building foundation for those who strive to design, build and operate green buildings. From site location to energy use to recycling, this standard will set the foundation for green buildings through its adoption into local codes. It covers key topic areas similar to green building rating systems: site sustainability, water use efficiency, energy ef�ficiency, indoor environmental quality and the building’s impact on the atmosphere, materials and resources. For complete information on the standard, including a readable copy, visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/greenstandard" �www.ashrae.org/greenstandard�.��The energy efficiency goal of Standard 189.1 is to provide significant energy reduction over that in ANSI/ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1-2007. It offers a broader scope than Standard 90.1 and is intended to provide minimum requirements for the siting, design and construction of high performance, green buildings.��“The far-reaching influence of the built environment necessitates action to reduce its impact,” Gordon Holness, ASHRAE president, said. “Provisions in the standard can reduce negative environmental impacts through high-performance building design, construction and operations practices.  Ultimately, the aim is not just energy efficiency but a balance of environmental responsibility, resource efficiency, occupant comfort and well being and community sensitivity, all while supporting the goal of sustainable development.”��“IES is pleased to be a cosponsor of this standard that will have a significant impact on requirements for high-performance green buildings and the building industry as a whole,” Rita Harrold, director of technology for IES, said. “We congratulate the Project Committee for the tremendous effort and dedication of its members in the fast track development of a consensus standard.  We look forward to continuing the partnership with ASHRAE and USGBC as the standard continues to evolve through future continuous maintenance proposals.” ��"Greening the building code is fundamental to the U.S. Green Building Council's goal of market transformation and is also a critical factor in how the building industry is working to mitigate climate change," said Brendan Owens, VP, Technical Development, U.S. Green Building Council. "We're extremely excited to see our collective efforts over the past three years come to fruition in the form of this important standard."��Standard 189.1 has been written by experts representing all areas of the building industry, including engineers, lighting designers, sustainability experts, building owners, designers, architects, code and compliance officials, utilities, materials experts and equipment manufacturers. The technical requirements in the standard were also supported by input from the building industry during the public review process.��To order, contact ASHRAE Customer Service at 1-800-527-4723 (United States and Canada) or 404-636-8400 (worldwide), fax 404-321-5478, or visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/bookstore" �www.ashrae.org/bookstore�.��The cost of Standard 189.1 is $119 ($99, ASHRAE members)











ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2008– 2009 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�	


Pres.-Elect	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Vice Pres.	Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" �Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Treasurer	Rick Hughes		540-772-2065	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rhughes@lpa-inc.com" ��rhughes@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	Roger Jones		540-890-7114	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rjones5632@aol.com" �rjones5632@aol.com�


Governor 	Tom Brannen		540-362-0021	� HYPERLINK "mailto:tebrannen@cox.net" ��tebrannen@cox.net�





		


2008 – 2009 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Jeff Clinton	540-248-9207		�HYPERLINK "mailto:jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com"��jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com�


Membership	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Student


Activities       Sean Mallahan	540-265-4444     � HYPERLINK "mailto:smallahan@hurdandobenchain.com" ��smallahan@hurdandobenchain.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" ��Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Historian	  Melissa Fuller		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:mfuller@spectrumpc.com" ��mfuller@spectrumpc.com�	





Research


Promotion	  Dan Lieber	        540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com" ��Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com�


Newsletter	  Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828        � HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Home page	  James Sledd		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@aecom.com" ��James.Sledd@aecom.com�


     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�





Board of Governors Meeting 


February 2nd 4:30pm @ Trane





March Meeting --- March 9th 


Speaker: Distinguished Lecturer Hank Jackson


“Transformers: Turning Existing Buildings Green”


(JOINT MEETING WITH USGBC, AIA & NAWIC)





SPONSOR THE OPEN BAR AT DINNER MEETINGS FOR $150














Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





STAR Cards are available for purchase.  Pay Now and SAVE Later!





$50.00 STAR Card – Admission to any three meetings





$100.00 STAR Card – Admission to any six meetings








Want to SAVE Even MORE MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueled vehicles





Be sure to let Rick Hughes know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.





ASHRAE TOUR


ROANOKE CHAPTER 
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Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter may send the information to:





Patrick Murdock


2343 Highland Farm Road


Roanoke, VA 24017





E-mail:  pmurdock@trane.com


Phone:  540.563.2828


Fax:  540.366.4958





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.














This year, the Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE would like to highlight a few of our long standing members in our monthly newsletter.   Our intent is to how ASHRAE has evolved over the years and where it is headed in the future.   This month we are featuring tom watson.  Thank you for your participation tom!





1)  How long have you been a member of the Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE?


Answer: 37 years





2) What are the most dramatic changes you have noticed in ASHRAE since you first became a member?


Answer:  First has to be the effect of computer technology on all facets of our industry.  I started at the end of the “slide rule” era and have seen us go from one computer for many persons to many computers for one person.  The computer has gone from an aid to design to be embedded in our designs.  The other major change is the industry becoming truly global.  This is due in large part in the improvements in information technology and communication technology like the Internet.





3) What is the biggest highlight of your ASHRAE membership thus far?


Answer:  Serving on the Society Board of Directors.





4) How has your participation in the Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE positively affected your career?


Answer:  Participation in the Roanoke Chapter has provided opportunities to meet others in our industry and learn their point of view on the issues facing us.  The knowledge gained from the programs has been a good way to keep abreast of a wide variety of technologies.  Giving presentations at the Roanoke Chapter meetings has helped me too.





5)  If you could give one piece of advice to someone starting a new career in the HVAC industry, what would it be?


Answer:  At the end of your formal education you have just begun to learn.  Get involved with ASHRAE technical committees and be a part of the leading edge.





6) Do you feel that the HVAC industry is moving in the right direction with regards to sustainable design and energy efficiency? Why or why not?


Answer:  ASHRAE is certainly moving in the right direction with regards to sustainable design and energy efficiency.  On a very fundamental level, I believe that engineers have the obligation to be the best stewards of our natural resources.  It only makes sense to me to reduce the use of technologies that are creating pollution and will create problems for generations to come.  


The built environment consumes the largest portion of energy in developed countries and we as ASHRAE have the technical capability to provide meaningful solutions.    





7) What do you believe the legacy of the Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE should be? 


Answer:  There are several areas that I would like to see as the Roanoke Chapter’s legacy;


A place where HCAC&R practioners can come together to learn ways to improve the built environment.


The Roanoke Chapter should reach out to the greater community and be involved with other volunteer organizations to reduce the energy use (bills) for the less fortunate.


Where competitors can come together and work for the greater good of our industry.








THANK YOU TO OUR HISTORIAN MELISSA FULLER FOR HER HARD WORK WITH THE INTERVIEWS AND QUESTIONNAIRE!!!








HIRING OR LOOKING FOR HELP?





The Roanoke ASHRAE Chapter will list your advertisement for $20/month in our newsletter and on our website.





Please contact Patrick Murdock if you or your company is interested!














WANT TO CARPOOL TO THE VIRGINIA TECH TOUR?





As a part of our continuing pledge towards sustainability, we urge you to carpool to this tour at VT. 





MEET AT 5:30 pm in Trane’s Roanoke Parking Lot to carpool!!!


Contact Jeff Consroe or Patrick Murdock for more info.









